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Joint Bulletin 15 - 3rd July 2020 

What has happened this week? 

Can you believe this is week 15 of doing these bulletins. Three and a half months on and the 
information and advice continues to change all the time. Some things are clearer than others too! 

This week has seen quite a lot of guidance come out, with a significant piece about schools in 
September. We have tried to digest it all for you and give you the nuts and bolts of what you need 
to know. We have our usual offering of information, and of course, support available to you if you 
need it. Enjoy! 

 
Breaking! Government announce plans for returning to school in September 

We kQeZ iW ZaV dXe WhiV Zeek, bXW aV alZa\V, iWV cRme laWe iQ Whe Zeek aQd haVQ·W lefW 
us much time to go through it in scrutiny as we usually like to. What we have done, is 
cRllaWe Whe maiQ SRiQWV belRZ, abRXW Whe VWXff Ze kQRZ \RX·Ye beeQ ZaQWiQg WR kQRZ, 

and next week, we will bring you a detailed breakdown of all the points. Local Authorities will be 
putting plans in place for their local areas too, so we expect to be in a better position next week 
to give you the most accurate and up to date information. 

What we do know 

Some things are quite apparent from looking at the guidance. These are: 

x That all educational settings, including special schools and alternative providers, must reopen for 
all pupils at the start of the Autumn term after summer 

x That it will be mandatory to send your child back to school- only very few pupils will be exempt 
from this rule. As shielding advice is no longer in place for children and adults from 1st August, 
this will only apply to children who are following public health advice, such as isolating for 
possible covid infection, and therefore, the overarching message is all children need to be back 
in school from September.  

x School transport, including special school transport, is to be available. Social distancing on 
transport that is going directly to the school and is just for the use of the pupils (meaning it is 
NOT public transport), wont require social distancing as it is the same groups of children. 
Children who use public transport to get to school will need to socially distance on vehicles and 
wear a mask, unless they are unable to for medical or sensory reasons. 

x Between Autumn 2020 and summer 2021, there will be a priority  on filling in the lost learning 
gaps for children. 
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x Children will be assessed by their schools to see what the gaps are and plan for 
these appropriately. Assessment will include things like quizzes, observing pupils in class, 
WalkiQg WR SXSilV WR aVVeVV XQdeUVWaQdiQg aQd VcUXWiQ\ Rf SXSilV· ZRUk  

x Staff across the education sector will be supported to understand the implications 
cRYid haV had RQ childUeQ·V emRWiRQal aQd VRcial QeedV, aQd VhRXld be SlaQQiQg WR meeW WhRVe 
needs in their schools come September 

x All SEN provision, both at SEN support and EHC level, will be delivered as it normally would. 
This includes services and professionals needed to deliver that support, being allowed into 
schools to deliver it 

x The government is committed to removing the relaxation on duties around EHC plan 
provision. These relaxations are currently renewed to cover the month of July, however 
unless the situation changes duties will return to normal in August.  

As we say, there is a lot more detail on curriculum, arrangements in classrooms, starts and finish 
times, uniform and behaviour, for example, that we will bring you more information on next 
week.  

Shielding advice changes 

On 22nd June, Matt Hancock sent a letter to all those who had been previously told to 
shield, advised that the government is now relaxing these measures over two phases. 
These phases take place from 6th July, and then 1st August. 

From 6th July, people previously told to shield will be able to meet a group of up to 6 people 
outside whilst still being socially distanced. They do not need to socially distance from members of 
their own household anymore. They can also form a support bubble with one other household, in 
line with the guidance on support bubbles previously issued.  

However, from 1st August, people who have been shielding will be able to;  

Return to work if they are an adult 

Return to school if they are a child 

Go food shopping, to a place of worship, and go out to exercise 

All these things must be done by following very strict social distancing, excellent hygiene, and 
remain cautious. Further advice is expected for the shielded group prior to the two phase dates 
mentioned here. 

The Ombudsman are taking new cases 

On 29th June, the Local Government and Social Care Ombudsman resumed 
usual service, accepting new cases and continuing to deal with the ongoing ones. If you had been 
waiting to submit a complaint to them you can now do so, and even if its over the timescales, 
they are still accepting if it was due to Covid. 



Bolton Council Educational Psychology Service Helpline 

The Educational Psychology service helpline continues to operate. You can call 
them to discuss, for example, any concerns or questions you may have about your child and their 
education, or any matters regarding supporting them, meeting need, helping with emotional health 
in children.. 

The numbers for the helpline for the next 2 weeks, starting Monday 6th July, are as follows: 
Monday 9.00am -12.30pm  ² 07766 780373 
Wednesday 1.00pm ² 5.00pm - 07919 564919 
Friday 9.00am ² 12.30pm ² 07768 352728 
 

We alVR haYe WhiV Zeek·V QeZVleWWeU fURm BRlWRQ·V edXcaWiRQal SV\chRlRg\ team for you at the end 
Rf Whe bXlleWiQ. ThiV Zeek·V WRSic iV VXmmeU hRlida\ acWiYiWieV. 
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Your experiences of lockdown and more 
Our questionnaire is open until Saturday 4th July at 5pm - we need your voices to 
ensure that local leaders are kept informed of your experiences during the covid 
pandemic. We are very aware that as restrictions ease, with schools not opening til 

September and restrictions on supported activities and social care still in place, for SEND families 
little is changing, and we want to make sure that local leaders understand this. 

We·Ye added Whe RSSRUWXQiW\ WRR WR be iQ ZiWh a chaQce Rf ZiQQiQg RQe Rf 3 [ �30 gifW caUdV - 
the questionnaire will be open until 5pm on 4th July and after that we will draw at random 3 
entrants to win a gift card.  

To open the survey visit www.boltonparents.typeform.com/to/hrwq6LJn   

COVID Summer Food Fund 

The free school meals vouchers will continue over the 
VXmmeU hRlida\V XQdeU a Vcheme called Whe ¶VXmmeU 
fRRd fXQd,· fRU WhRVe eQWiWled WR beQefiWV UelaWed fUee 

school meals. All funding for the holiday period will be via the voucher scheme that most schools 
have used for free school meals during covid. It is up to your childs school to arrange the 
vouchers using the Edenred online system. If you have been using this system already you will 
cRQWiQXe aV QRUmal. If \RXU child·V VchRRl haV beeQ maQagiQg fUee VchRRl mealV iQ aQ alWeUQaWiYe 
way, for the summer you will be issued with vouchers using email. Instructions will come out from 
\RXU child·V VchRRl. The VXmmeU hRlida\ amRXQW Zill be �90. 

If you feel your circumstances have changed during the summer term and you may now qualify 
for free school meals, check via the Bolton council website hƩpƐ͗ͬͬǁǁǁ͘bolƚon͘goǀ͘ Ƶkͬfree-
Ɛchool-mealƐ-cloƚhing-alloǁanceͬfree-Ɛchool-mealƐ-help-Ɛchool-Ƶniform   
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Reminder on support available to you 

Both the IAS and BPC websites have a wide range of resources and information 
to keep you up to date and busy throughout this time. You can find us at 

www.iasbolton.com and www.boltonparents.org.uk 

IAS and BPC are holding coffee mornings by Zoom. Each one is hosted by Frankie from Bolton 
Parent Carers. These are every Monday, Wednesday and Friday, from 11.30am until 12.30pm. 
For more information visit www.boltonparents.org.uk/join-in 

Our IAS 'natter and listen' service is still here for anyone who needs it- whether you just need 
some adult conversation, need to let off some steam, want some advice or reassurance, or just 
someone to call a friend to talk about your day, we are here. Simply text 07467943495 and we 
will arrange a call back for you whenever you want to talk. Cheryl, Nan, Mike and Karen are 
happy to help wherever we can. 

Government advises on the reopening of out of school activities and groups 

Guidance published by the government on 1st July 2020 states that over the summer 
holidays, community activities, holiday clubs, tuition centres,  ballet classes, gymnastics, 
football coaching, scouts guides, and religious settings offering education, for example, 

will be able to allow children to start attending again. However, this must be done in a way that 
minimises the risk of transition of the virus. The recommendations are that these settings operate 
in most cases, of groups of no more than 15.  

Providers have been asked to ensure provision is made available for children with SEND, and that 
this remains a priority. It may also be the case that parents who usually remain with their children 
iQ VRme Rf WheVe gURXSV, ma\ QRW be allRZed WR VWa\ ZhilVW Whe UeRSeQiQg·V aUe XQdeUZa\. YRX 
will need to talk to the setting you usually use if this is something that affects you. 

Other updates 

DRQ·W SXW \RXU child aW UiVk b\ miVViQg WheiU YacciQaWiRQV- IW·V imSRUWaQW WR keeS XS WR 
daWe ZiWh \RXU child·V iQjecWiRQV. If \RX·Ye had aQ iQYiWaWiRQ WhURXgh Whe SRVW RU a We[W 
from your GP in the last two weeks, or if you know their vaccinations are due, 

phone your GP practice about attending an appointment. The NHS website has more 
information on vaccinations. 

Parents can register births again after lockdown restrictions lifted- New parents 
can now register the birth of their child again in Bolton (strictly by appointment 
only) as lockdown restrictions due to coronavirus have eased. Call 01204 331185 
to book an appointment. 
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Easing of lockdown – Coronavirus (COVID-19) 
Statement on behalf of Bolton Council, NHS Bolton Clinical 
Commissioning Group, Bolton NHS Foundation Trust and Bolton CVS 

 
IW·V beeQ mRUe WhaQ 100 da\V ViQce lRckdRZQ begaQ bXW fURm SaWXUda\, SXbV 

and restaurants can reopen so long as they adhere to social distancing guidance. 

We·d like WR WhaQk \RX fRU \RXU VXSSRUW VR faU. IW iV becaXVe \RX haYe fRllRZed Whe gXidaQce WhaW Ze haYe 
cRme WhURXgh Whe Seak Rf Whe cUiViV aQd WhaW Ze·Ue iQ Whe SRViWiRQ WR allRZ mRUe bXViQeVVeV WR RSeQ. SR, 
thank you! 

While we appreciate that some of you will relish the idea of a pint in the local, or the chance of a much-
Qeeded haiUcXW, Ze dRQ·W ZaQW WhiV QeZ-found joy to be short lived. 

OXU liYeV haYe chaQged VR mXch ViQce MaUch, aQd Ze kQRZ iW caQ be difficXlW aW WimeV, bXW SleaVe dRQ·W 
forget that the virus is still with us and is still highly contagious. 

Whether we face another 100 days of restrictions or another 10 ² we cannot stress enough the 
importance of maintaining social distancing, washing your hands regularly and staying safe from COVID-
19. 

ThiV Zeek haV VeeQ Whe fiUVW ¶lRcal lRckdRZQ· iQ Whe UK. LeW·V QRW be Qe[W RQ Whe liVW. We aUe all UebXildiQg 
and re-iQYigRUaWiQg RXU liYeV, bXW leW·V dR WhiV VlRZl\ aQd Vafel\. We·Ye cRme WRR faU WR leW RXU VWaQdaUdV 
slip, so help us to help you stay safe and well. 

The council is still providing support and advice to the most vulnerable, those struggling with money issues 
and local businesses. 

Your GP practice is still operating but you must phone them first if you need help, and more 
appointments are becoming available at evenings and weekends in the next few weeks. 

Your A&E department is still providing emergency treatment for serious injury or life-threatening 
conditions but because of the measures we are taking to keep the hospital safe and COVID secure, we 
have limited capacity to deal with high numbers of people. 

Patients will be asked to attend on their own ² so family and friends must wait outside in the car or go 
home and we are continuing with social distancing of 2m. 

This weekend also marks the 72nd birthday of our NHS and we implore you to continue to protect our 
healWh aQd caUe ZRUkeUV. SR, Zhile Ze celebUaWe RXU healWh aQd caUe heUReV RQ SXQda\, Ze·d alVR like WR 
Va\ RQce agaiQ ¶WhaQk-\RX· WR \RX all fRU \RXU SaWieQce aQd VeQVible aSSURach WR Whe eaViQg Rf lRckdRZQ 
measures.  

Please be careful with this new feeling of freedom, so that we can continue to keep everyone safe. 

We will come through this stronger, together. 

We will be back next week. In the meantime, please do make use of the joint IAS/BPC support 
package mentioned. All past copies of our 14 bulletins can be found online  

Stay well and look after each other, Cheryl and the IAS team, and Nan and BPC 



 

BŽlƚŽn EdƵcaƟŽnal PƐǇchŽlŽgǇ Seƌǀice 
NeǁƐleƩeƌ - ϯƌd JƵlǇ ϮϬϮϬ 




